NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
TOWN OF BLACKSTONE

The Blackstone Town Council shall hold a Public Hearing on December 18, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. in the
Blackstone Town Council Chambers, 100 W. Elm Street, Blackstone, Va. The purpose of the Public
Hearing is to consider ordinances specific to the issuance of Business Licenses, the penalties associated
with failure to comply with Town Code, and the collection of subsequent taxes. These ordinances, if
approved, would add the following Sections to the Blackstone Town Code:

Section 54-121 — License and tax required to engage in a business in the Town; unlawful to engage in
business without license;

Section 54-122 — Penalty for failure to pay when due;

Section 54-123 — Penalty for continuing business, etc., without new license;

Section 54-124 — Penalty for beginning business, etc., without license;

Section 54-125 — Each day’s continuance in business without required license a separate offense;
Section 54-126 — Payment of delinquent taxes prior to issuance of business license.

The proposed ordinances and supporting documents are available to review at the Town Manager’s
Office, 100 W. EIm Street, Blackstone, Va. Additional requests for information should be directed to the
Blackstone Town Manager at philipv@townofblackstoneva.com or (434) 292-7251. The Town Council
may act on these proposed ordinances following this Public Hearing. All Persons desiring to comment
on this request should be present at the above stated date and time. It is the Town’s intention to
comply with the ADA. Any person requiring physical or sensory accommodations should contact the
Blackstone Town Manager’s Office no later than 5:00 p.m., December 14, 2023.
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